Regular Meeting

April 9, 2012

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on April 9, 2012 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Andrew Kida, Dean Meurer and Richard Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to approve the March minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Russell to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $50,231.11. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Following discussion, Russell made motion, seconded by Kida to pass the Ordinance Electric Power Aggregation Plan of Operation and Governance.  Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Following discussion, Kida made motion, seconded by Emmons to pass the Ordinance Authorizing Aggregation of Electrical Load and Adopting an Electric Aggregation Plan of Operation and Governance. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Mike Hielsberg from Willett Hofmann presented the overall site plans and cost for the large project to redo the sidewalks and streets of downtown. The sidewalk improvements can be submitted to the Illinois Transportation Enhancement Program (ITEP) in which Federal funds will pay for 80% of the project costs leaving the Village of Ashton to pay the remaining 20% of the estimated $321,000. Hielsberg estimated the cost of $228,000 to resurface Main Streets from Brown Avenue to Douglas Avenue, Brown from Main to Route 38, Evans from Main to Route 38 and Douglas from Main to Route 38 which would not be covered by grant money. Following discussion, Tom Balch made a motion, seconded by Emmons to apply to the Blum Foundation for the 20% balance of $62,000 contingent on getting the ITEP money. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Russell made a motion, seconded Tom Balch to apply for ITEP money contingent on the cost of submitting the request. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried. 
Martinez went over the 2012-2013 fiscal year meeting dates and time. Kida made a motion, seconded by Russell to meet on the 2nd Monday of each month at 7:30 P.M.  Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Meurer canceled the April Community Economic Development Committee meeting and said he would set up another meeting for next month.
Russell talked about holding an all town cleanup and calling Rochelle Disposal to line up a dumpster.
Tom Balch reported that the CCR Water Quality Reports would be delivered by the Girl Scouts before school is out.
Russell told the board he had been approached about applying with the Fire Department for money from the Blum Foundation for the watermain loop project. Tom Balch said he would contact the Fire Department.
Tom Balch said Matt Hansen from Willett Hofmann’s suggested a debt service of $1.20 for the watermain loop project and $6.35 for the sewer extension project for a total of $7.55 per quarter per user. Tom Balch made a motion, seconded by Emmons to do the sewer line extension from Alan to the north side of Route 38 and increase the debt service $6.35 and to increase the debt service another $1.20 to pay for the watermain loop and water tower painting projects for a total of $7.55 increase in debt service charges. Roll call votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Tom Balch said the pump at the sewer plant will be pulled and determined if it can be fixed or if it needs to be replaced and said we could be looking at $10,000. Bartels told the board he had requested quotes from HD Waterworks for 2 inch and above water meters.
Emmons told the board he was still waiting to hear about the OSLAD grant and was working on the by-laws. The next Park committee meeting is scheduled for May 5, 2012 at 10 A.M. at the Village Hall.
Requests were made from Ralphie & LuLu’s, Caseys, Side Track and Twelfth Enterprises (Ashton Foods) for Liquor License renewals. Kida made a motion, seconded by T Balch to renew the 4 liquor licenses. Voice votes, 5 ayes- T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, 1 abstained D Balch - motion carried.
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 271.5 hours worked, 1338 miles, 101.8 gallons fuel, 3-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 6-criminal offense reports, 6-public services, 24-traffic enforcements, county fines not available and city fines $15.00.  

Van Dam told the board that in order to be in compliance with GASB Statement 54, the Board of Trustees will need to pass the Fund Balance Policy. This new policy is intended to improve the usefulness of the amount reported in fund balance by providing more structured classification. Tom Balch made a motion to enact the Fund Balance Policy. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.

Van Dam reported that Lyle Sword has requested the Village of Ashton turn in a grant request in the amount of $3,000 for them to do beautification on their property by doing landscaping, installing a flag pole and a Township sign. Sword turned in the request to the Foundation last time and was asked to run it through the village. Kida made a motion, seconded by Emmons to apply for the $3,000 grant request for Ashton Township. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.

Kida told the board he was still waiting on bids for painting the cemetery fence and to straighten large monuments for the Blum grant request. 
Kida told the board that the cemetery board had talked about having a fee for those putting their cremations in the headstone and will revisit the new fees with a fee schedule. 
Kida introduced the new deeds and contract that is on the cemetery software. Tess said in the Village codes the contract and deed format would need to be adopted by the board. 
Kida reported that Merendino Cemetery Care had stared moving the cemetery but was doing training so they were not charging yet.
Russell reported that the new restrooms at the Mills & Petrie were done.
Martinez announced that the Electrical Aggregation had passed and reported that he had received electric rates for pumping and that Exelon was the least expensive and would be doing a three year contract with them.
Tom Balch made a motion, seconded by Kida to adjourn at 9:10 P.M. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:10 P.M.

Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
